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October 2024 Park Monthly Report  
 
This past month the tree board had a large tree planting at Wings Park. The tree board was awarded the 

“Trees for Kids” grant to plant 24 trees. City pool manager Kim L. assisted in lining up volunteers which were in 
large part students that work at the pool. Iowa DNR representative Chip Murrow drove up from Des Moines to 
help and observe the tree planting. Tree board members helped with the planting demonstration with Chip to 
start off. Tree board members and I had a great conversation with Chip after the planting to build a positive 
relationship for future projects. The park employees did a fantastic job with all the prep work that goes into 
these tree plantings to make sure everything goes smoothly on the day of the planting. Trees were purchased 
from both Cannons Greenhouse and Manske’s Corner Market. The park employees are starting on preparations 
for our next planting that we will host in two weeks with the Trees Forever grant that the tree board received for 
boulevard trees. The cemetery employees pulled forms off recently poured foundations and backfilled as 
funeral homes were notified. Cemetery employees have been busy watering trees that have been planted. On 
Wednesday, there was a full burial at Woodlawn the employees prepared, as a cremation burial scheduled for 
this Saturday too. The tree board agenda was sent out for our monthly meeting on Monday evening.  

 
This past month Russ and I worked on cutting down stumps at Platt Park. The employees go through 

downtown every morning to pick up garbage and clean bathrooms. Russ and I took the air compressor and 
winterized a few more bathrooms, selecting the ones that get vandalized the most first. I have been working 
with contractors getting quotes for various CIP projects. Chris took the stump grinder and started working on a 
few more tree stumps this week. I have spent a lot of time preparing for our upcoming Trees Forever planting.  
Tree board members talked with community members about planting trees in the boulevard around their 
homes. I marked all the planting spots and called in locates. The employees have gone around and watered the 
locations so we can dig holes in the dry ground. On Monday evening, I hosted the monthly tree board as we 
made final preparations for their upcoming planting as we will be planting and additional 45 trees throughout 
the community. The cemetery employees have been watering the 40 trees at the cemetery and the 24 trees we 
planted at Wings Park. The boards on the gravel bed were removed and stained and reassembled. Fire 
extinguishers were serviced in all the department areas. Russ pulled all the ball diamond bags and put plugs in 
for the year and dumpsters are locked up as we go. The trails are being swept, when possible, with the falling 
leaves. The campground will wrap up for season this Sunday as it does every year at this time. I have started 
work on the city Tree City application for the tree board work this year. 

 

This past month the employees have been stepping up helping with the last few projects completed. On 
Wednesday, the tree board hosted our third tree planting this year, planting 45 trees throughout the city. Total 
this year the tree board planted 110 trees, all with donations and grants. Tree board members have done a great 
job of giving demonstrations for the volunteers at all plantings to ensure that the trees are planted correctly. 
The park and cemetery employees have been busy watering the trees utilizing the water bags that were 
acquired through a grant last season. The board selected a variety of twelve different species of trees. Bri Hull 
with Trees Forever and Devin Wever with Alliant Energy were in attendance along with East Penn and Scheels 
Landscaping employees. The employees have been busy with power-spraying equipment and performing 
maintenance on equipment for the year. Both departments have been working on leaves at City Park as we are 
not going to be able to burn them off this year with the extremely dry weather. The last of the water lines were 
winterized last Monday. The Pirillo memorial bench was installed at Redgate Park. The employees have been 
busy trying to keep the trails clean as the leaves are really dropping this time of year. The cemetery has three 
cremation burials this week and has been busy putting away garbage cans and chopping leaves at the cemetery 
and sweeping the streets. 

This past week the employees have been busy wrapping things up for the season. Both the park and 
cemetery employees were busy with leaves at City Park these last two weeks as it has been way too dry to burn 
them off this year as is usually done. At Platt Park we have been working on removing a dead oak tree that is 
right next to the back shelter.  This has been a slow task as we must cut the tree into smaller pieces and hand 
throw to avoid damage to the shelter. We will wrap this project up in the spring as we have removed everything 
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that was directly over the shelter. On Tuesday, I was invited to Wartburg College to talk with students about 
grant writing. I put together a power point presentation to discuss some of the projects and how we have written 
grants to complete projects within this department. The employees have been sweeping the trails when 
possible as the high winds keep blowing everything around. The park employees have power sprayed all the 
equipment and performed maintenance a lot of the equipment to put away for the year. Employees have been 
going around and watering all the trees that we planted this year and will remove the watering bags today as we 
have been watering everything for at least two weeks now and there is more rain in the forecast. The cemetery 
employees have been taking care of leaves at Woodlawn and have had a couple of burials this past week as 
well. I submitted the city proposal for the Tree City designation as well as the Growth Award to the Arbor Day 
Foundation that is given to communities that demonstrate higher levels of tree care and community engagement. 

 

Trees for kids planting 
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Trees for kids planting 

 

 

 
Stump work     winterizing 
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Stump grinding       tree planting locations 

 
    Boards stained      trails swept 

 
Trees Forever tree planting 2024 
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Trees Forever tree planting 2024 
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Trees Forever tree planting 2024 
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Maintenance     city park leaves 

 
Water lines      bench installed 

 
trail sweeping 
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Tree removal 

 
   City Park leaves     trail sweeping 

 
Wartburg presentation 

 
Equipment maintenance 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Trees for kid’s tree planting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

➢ Winterize all bathrooms 

➢ Winterize campground 

➢ MSA grant work 

➢ mowers/trimmers maintenance 

➢ Wartburg presentation 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Update Fees 

➢ Budget 

➢ Cip quotes 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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